Determining Parents' Incomes

When applying guidelines, most states look to either the parents' net income or gross income. Gross income means the parents' income from all sources, including wages and investments, with no deductions for taxes or other expenses. Non-wage benefits a parent receives from an employer might be counted as income. For example, military housing allowances usually are counted as income when determining child support. Use of a company car for personal business also might be counted as income.

Net income means gross income minus federal and state income taxes, Social Security tax, Medicare tax, and health insurance. Some states will allow other deductions when determining net income. Additional deductions might include: union dues, mandatory retirement contributions, obligations of support to other families (other than the family whose support is currently at issue), and payment on debts incurred during the marriage that were incurred for the benefit of the family. 

For self-employed persons, the determination of income may be complex. Courts will allow deductions of reasonable business expenses before determining net income. But courts may disallow unusually high business expenses and depreciation that reduce income artificially without hurting the parent's cash flow. 

Thus, certain expenses that are deductible for tax purposes may not be deductible from income for the purpose of setting child support. For example, if a self-employed parent claimed a large deduction for depreciation of office equipment, the deduction may be quite permissible for the Internal Revenue Service, but it might not be treated as a full deduction from income for the purpose of setting child support, particularly if the office equipment will have a long useful life.

